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SOUTHEASTERN LAW LIBRARIAN 

HEADS UP! A SUGGESTION FOR OUR CHAPTER 

I would like to start a photo album containing photos of SEAALL meetings for use at our annual meeting 
and the SEAALL table at AALL. If you have any photographs from past meetings you would 
like to donate to this effort , it would be greatly appreciated. Please label them as to the occasion -­
even if you can't remember the person's name in the photo. Thank you. 

Terry Long 

SEAALL Membership chair 1999-2000 
Virginia State Law Library 
Supreme Court Bldg., 2d Floor 
100 N. Ninth St. 
Richmond, VA 23219 

~E\VSLETTER DEADLl:\ES 

\i\1intcr 
Spring 
Summer 
Fall 

January 30 2000 
April 30. 2000 
July 30, 2000 
(ktob<.-r :10, 2000 

phone: 804-786-2075 
email: tlong@richmond.infi.net 

ADVERTISI~G RATES 

Business Card 
Quarter pag<.· 
Half page 
Full pa,t.,"<.' 

per lSSUC 

825.00 
50.00 
75.00 

100.00 

per volume 
5100.00 
190.00 
275.00 
aso.oo 

Southeastem Law Librnri,w ((JSSN 0272-7 560) is the official publication of the Southeastern Chapter of the 
American Association of L,w Libraries. It is published quarterly and is distributed free to all SEAALL members.­

Editorial comments or submissions should be sent to: 

Ebba Jo Sexton, Collection & Acquisitions Coordinator 
or 

Sue Burch, Assistant Director 

lJniversity of Kentucky L,w Library 
620 S. Limestone Street 

Lexington, KY 40506-0048 
606-257-8351 or 606-257-5133 

ebbajo@pop.uky.edu 
sburch@pop.uky.edu 

Submissions should be sent in both hardcopy and electronic fonnat. Direct transmission via electronic mail is 
preferred, but all starnl;ml size diskettes arc acceptable, if delivered in IBM-based Wordperfect or plain ASCII 

fonnat. 

The opinions expressed in the columns are those of the authors and do not necessarily represent those of 
SEAALL. The Soutbcastem L1w Librmian is not copyrighted; however, permission should be sought from the 

authors and credit given when quoting or photocopying materials from the publication. 
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SOUTHEASTERN LAW LIBRARIAN 

Technology Training for a New Millennium 
Teach-In 2000 -- Seeking Contributors 

Does the dawn of a new millennium and all the accompanying technology have you frantically seeking solid solutions to 
your training needs? Maybe Teach-In 2000 can help! 

Year 2000 marks the eighth annual National Legal Research Teach-In, sponsored by RIPS SIS. The Teach-In gives law 
librarians around the country the opportunity to share materials and ideas for legal research instruction. Each year the 
Teach-In committee creates a set of materials that can be used to design and advertise programs and events for our in­
stitutions. These materials are distributed several weeks prior to National Library Week (April 9-15, 2000) to anyone in­
terested in legal research instruction. 

One of the ways you can contribute to the success of our profession is through our widely acclaimed Teach-In. Over the 
past eight years Teach-In materials have been distributed to an increasing number of interested people in diverse insti­
tutions all over the world. In 1993, for the first Teach-In, training kits were distributed to 315 locations and promotional 
items (posters & bookmarks) went to about 200 people. A new record has been set each year, culminating in 1999 when 
training kits were sent to over 770 people and over 20,000 notepads were used for promotional purposes! From these 
brief figures it is easy to see that the Teach-In has become an integral part of the law librarian landscape. 

Successful? Absolutely! Of course, it is never too early to plan for success! The best way to remain successful is for 
this year's training kit to contain the finest instructional materials that our profession can create. Now is the time for 
YOU to become involved in the creation of these materials! We need your ideas, your contribution materials, and your 
success stories! Please take a few minutes to contact us about any type of research instruction you are doing or any 
instructional materials that you have created. This could include descriptions of successful teaching techniques, train­
ing scripts, lecture notes, outlines, handouts, exercises, lesson plans, user guides, pathfinders, research guides, or de­
scriptions of past training events. We want to know what you are doing to teach your patrons about legal research. 

We are looking for materials on ANY SUBJECT that would be relevant to the legal community. However, as we approach 
the millennium, it seems appropriate to feature electronic legal research training materials-ones that are especially 
timely and of heightened interest. Right now, however, we need your input and donations in order to determine what to 
include. 

As you are developing new training sessions, or revamping old ones, keep the Teach-In in mind. We are always scout­
ing for traditional and unique ideas. Please, act now/ Take a few minutes to share some of your resources and ideas 
with us! You 11 be glad you did, and so will your colleagues. 

Gail Partin 
Phone: (717) 240-5294 
Fax: (717) 240-5127 
Email: gap6@psu.edu 

Karen Brunner 
Phone: (973) 538-0800 
Fax: (973) 538-1984 
Email: kbrunner@riker.com 

Kristin Gerdy 
Phone: 215) 204-2651 
Email: kgerdy@vm.temple.edu 
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SOUTHEASTERN LAW LIBRARIAN 

SEAALL BRIEFS 

Send your library's latest personnel news and items of 
general interest to: 
Constance M. Matzen 
Director of Library Services 
Smith, Anderson, Blount, Dorsett, Mitchell & Jerni­
gan, L.L.P. 
P.O. Box 2611, Raleigh, NC 27062-2611 
(919) 821-6658/ fax (919) 821-6800 
e-mail cmatzen@smithlaw.com 

KENTUCKY 

University of Kentucky Law Library 

Matt Morrison will move from the Georgia State Law 
Library to accept a position as Weekend/Evening Refer­
ence librarian on April 10. He has a J.D from Mercer 
University and an M.S.L.S from the University of 
Kentucky. He was a student assistant for the library while 
working on his library science degree. We are 
looking forward to his return. 

NORTH CAROLINA 

She is succeeded by Thomas P. Davis, who becomes the 
eighth person since 1883 to serve as North Carolina 
Supreme Court Librarian. Tom joined the staff in 1994 as 
assistant librarian. A native of Long Island, N.Y., he 
graduated from the University of North Carolina at 
Chapel Hill in 1978 with a degree in philosophy. He 
received his M.L.S. from Syracuse University on 1988, 
and his law degree from Duke University in 1992. 

Smith, Anderson, Blount, Dorsett, Mitchell & 
Jernigan 

Jeannine Cali, a second year student in the School of 
Information and Library Science at the University of 
North Carolina at Chapel Hill, is an intern in the firm's 
library during the Spring 2000 semester. Her project 
involves using Inmagic's DB/TextWorks to create new 
textbases and refine existing ones. 

SOUTH CAROLINA 

Ogletree, Deakins, Nask, Smoak & Stewart 

Head Librarian Julie Luppino reports that a second full 
time librarian, Shannon Wilson, has joined the staff in 
the firm's main office in Greenville, and a half-time 
librarian/half-time records coordinator, Veleda Cofield, 
has joined the Atlanta office's staff. 

North Carolina Supreme Court Library TENNESSEE 

Louise Stafford retired as North Carolina Supreme Court Vanderbilt University 
Librarian on November 30, 1999, joining her husband in 
retirement. Louise became librarian in 1989, after serv- In December, Steve Jordan moved south to become a 
ing the library in two other positions. In addition to her reference librarian at Vanderbilt. Formerly, he was a 
many duties as librarian, she wrote several articles about reference librarian at the State Law Library of Montana. 
how to compile a North Carolina legislative history, was 
the first Secretary of the North Carolina Supreme Court 
Historical Society, and participated in the Hein Fun Run 
whenever she attended an AALL Annual Meeting. 

5 


